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 The Permanent Mission of Israel to the United Nations Office and other International 
Organizations in Geneva presents its compliments to the secretariat of the fifty-seventh session 
of the Commission on Human Rights and has the honour to communicate the following 
information regarding the incident of 12 November when a tracer bullet was fired at a vehicle 
escorting the United Nations High Commissioner, Mary Robinson, during her visit to the region 
last year. 
 
 Since then, on several occasions, including at the fifty-seventh session of the 
Commission on Human Rights, harsh accusations have been made against Israel alleging that it 
was Jewish settlers who had opened fire on the High Commissioner’s convoy, and even alleging 
that Israel had tried to kill Mary Robinson. 
 
 Until now, it has not been clearly demonstrated what actually occurred at that time.  
However, the Israeli authorities have recently received the official results of the ballistics 
expertise carried out by the Danish police.  The results indicate that the shot fired at the vehicle 
of the High Commissioner was from a Kalashnikov AK-47 rifle (a weapon that is not standard 
issue in the Israeli army) and originated from a house in the H1 area, north of Bab Al-Zawiya 
(an area under the jurisdiction of the Palestinian Authority).  The 15th Periodic Report of the 
Temporary International Presence in the City of Hebron (TIPH), an international observer 
mission, includes this information. 
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 Please find enclosed herewith the relevant page of the TIPH Report addressing the results 
of the ballistics expertise, as well as a letter form the Head of Mission of TIPH addressed to the 
Minister of Local Government of the Palestinian Authority and the Director General of the 
Israeli Foreign Ministry, scheduling a Monitoring and Steering Committee meeting at which the 
report will be discussed. 
 
 The Permanent Mission of Israel requests that this note and its attached documents* be 
circulated to all members of the Commission on Human Rights. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
*  Reproduced as received, in the language of submission only. 






